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Nativity BVM High School Mission Statement
Nativity BVM High School is a Christ-centered Catholic school 

dedicated to meeting the needs of its students and enriching them through
formation of faith, outstanding academics, community service, 

social responsibility, cultural appreciation and athletic development, 
thereby preparing its graduates to meet all of life’s challenges.

Belief Statements
• We believe that a Christ-centered educational environment and praying 

together as a school community have immeasurable values.

• We believe a quality education is the foundation for an enriching and 
successful life.

• We believe character education, including the teaching of ethics, promotes
mutual respect, tolerance, and acceptance of others.

• We believe that, by educating today’s youth, we are forming leaders of 
tomorrow and productive members of society.

• We believe that parents are the primary educators of their children.

• We believe that through partnership, the family, school, and community
should understand, appreciate and reinforce the educational process.

• We believe in challenging students to be sensitive and effective problem-
solvers in a world needy for compassion and true leadership.

• We believe achievement is limitless and all individuals should have the 
opportunity to reach their potential through a variety of meaningful 
educational choices.

• We believe in the recognition and cultivation of students’ individual skills
so they will become independent lifelong learners.

• We believe the learning environment should be respectful, safe, clean, 
secure, and caring.

• We believe that our school must continue to change and evolve to meet the
needs of students in a changing world.

• We believe positive adult role models foster students’ success.

• We believe students benefit from a positive connection to the school and
community, which promotes self-esteem.

• We believe in effective communication among stakeholders.
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Message from the Principal and Development 
Director of Nativity BVM High School

Dear Alumni and Friends of Nativity,

2022-2023 was truly a Golden school year at Nativity High School.  All of our students
grew academically, spiritually, and socially. The class of 2023 graduated 45 students and
91 percent of them will go on to a 2-year or 4-year program, or into the military to fur-
ther their education. 

We are proud to report that many of our students have once again demonstrated their
exceptional talents and dedication by winning several prestigious academic awards!
These accolades reflect not only their hard work but also the unwavering support of our
dedicated teachers, staff and the entire school community. 

Nativity prides itself on nurturing the development of the entire student.  Our students
are able to participate in a wide variety of extra-curricular activities including nineteen
different interscholastic sports, theater, music and service.

Our Catholic Faith is at the heart of the educational process at Nativity. We receive con-
stant positive feedback from our graduates and we know that we are helping to produce
vibrant, energetic, hardworking, and successful young adults.

We are looking forward to a school year full of positive excitement and renewal of our
Catholic faith, great academic achievements, success on the athletic fields, promotion of
music and the arts and exceptional participation in all activities. The Nativity community
working together ensures this success. 

We appreciate all of the hard work and dedication of our parents, alumni, and friends.
Thank you to everyone for continuing to make our school the “Shining Light Upon the
Hill.”   As a family, we treasure our traditions and cherish everyone who makes Nativity
a true family. There is no substitute for a Catholic education where Catholic values are
lived every day!

Sincerely,

Lynn A. Lechleitner Sabol ’76 Jennifer Forney Daubert ’91

Principal Director of Development



SCHOOL HISTORY and POPULATION
Nativity BVM High School, founded in 1955, is a four year, co-ed school
drawing from Schuylkill, Northern Berks and Eastern Dauphin Counties.
The total enrollment of 200 students, from twelve surrounding school 
districts, has almost equal male/female populations.  There are 20 lay 
teachers and one priest on the faculty.

ADMINISTRATIVE INFORMATION
PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Lynn Sabol Email: lsabol@nativitybvm.net

ADVANCEMENT: Mrs. Jennifer Daubert Email: jldaubert@nativitybvm.net

STUDIES OFFICE: Mr. Jeff Naffin Email: jnaffin@nativitybvm.net

ATHLETICS: Mr. Joshua Muldowney Email: jmuldowney@nativitybvm.net

FINANCE: Mrs. Margaret Young Email: myoung@nativitybvm.net

CHAPLAIN: Fr. Kevin Bobbin Email: frbobbin@nativitybvm.net

GUIDANCE: Mrs. Liz Brensinger Email: guidance@nativitybvm.net

OFFICE: Mrs. Diane Yaneck Email: dyaneck@nativitybvm.net

STUDENT AFFAIRS: Mrs. Natalie Masinick Email: nmasinick@nativitybvm.net

COLLEGE CREDIT OPPORTUNITIES
Several courses are offered through partnerships with Alvernia University and
Penn State University, Schuylkill Campus.  Advanced Placement Exams are 
standardized tests administered by Nativity BVM and scored by the Educational
Testing Service.  Exams are graded on a 5 point scale with scores of 3-5 being
considered qualified for college credit.  Colleges and Universities determine
whether or not to accept AP exam grades for credit.  Exam dates and fees are
determined by the CollegeBoard.  All students who enroll in an AP course are
required to sit for the AP Exam.

ADVANCED PLACEMENT COURSES
Advanced Placement Literature & Composition
Advanced Placement Language & Composition
Advanced Placement Biology
Advanced Placement U.S. History
Advanced Placement Calculus AB

Students can also take Advanced Placement classes through the Virtual
High School (VHS) program.

DUAL CREDIT CLASSES
Advanced Physics
Advanced Anatomy & Physiology
Advanced Pre-Calculus
CRIMJ12/SOC12: Criminology

CLASS OF 2023 STATISTICS
The 45 Graduates of the Class of 2023 were offered a total of $8,208,732.45
in scholarships, grants, and awards to continue their education and accepted
$3,329,764.45 of this money.  Approximately 91% of the Class of 2023 is
attending a 4 or 2-year university/college, trade school or the military.

EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES
88% of our current students are members of a club, play a sport, or are 
involved in extracurricular activities.

Students also gain the opportunity to complete required service hours 
for various organizations in the community.  All students are required to
complete a least 100 hours of community service as a requirement for 
graduation.
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“BE PART OF THE LEGACY”
Nativity BVM High School 

Will Shine Brightly Into the Future

Highlights of this Campaign:

• All monies will be placed in a restricted account at a local banking 

institution.

• All monies will be used specifically for Nativity BVM High School.

• All gifts are tax deductible under Internal Revenue Code 509(a)2 for 

Federal Income Tax.  Donors may deduct contributions as provided in 

Section 170 of the Internal Revenue Code.  All bequests, legacies, devises,

transfers or gifts are deductible for Federal estate and gift tax purposes.

• Checks should be made payable to Nativity Preservation Support 

Foundation.

• Pledges are acceptable and are welcomed.

• Website accepts PayPal and major credit cards:  

http://www.preservenativity.org/

We invite you to be a part of the

Legacy of Nativity BVM High School.

Thank you for your continued support

Of Catholic education in

Schuylkill County.

EIN # 23-2263678  •  P.O. BOX 82  •  POTTSVILLE, PA 17901 EIN # 23-2263678  •  P.O. BOX 82  •  POTTSVILLE, PA 17901

The Nativity Preservation Support Foundation (NPSF) was organized by

local volunteers, business and professional people within our community

who are dedicated to preserving Nativity BVM High School for all future

generations of Schuylkill County.

The Nativity Preservation Support Foundation (non-profit organization) is

an entity separate and apart from the Diocese of Allentown and will be used

now and in the future only for the benefit of Nativity BVM High School.

At this time, we are involved in a Major Fundraising Campaign.  We have

received cash and pledges totaling over $1,000,000.00 to date after having

an initial goal of $250,000.  We have surpassed our goals!



Gifts of Stock
If you have owned a stock for more than 12 months and it has appreciated
in value during that time, you would incur a capital gains tax by selling it.
However, if you give that stock to Nativity BVM High School, Inc. as a gift,
you avoid the capital gains tax and can also claim an income tax deduction
for the full fair market value of the gift up to an amount equal to 30 percent
of your adjusted gross income. Any unused deduction may be carried 
forward for up to five years.

Electronic Transfers of Shares of Publicly Traded Stock 
and Mutual Funds:
Shares of publicly traded companies and mutual funds may be transferred
electronically to Nativity BVM High School, Inc.

Matching Gifts
Thousands of companies and corporate foundations match gifts to 
non-profit institutions such as Nativity BVM High School, Inc. Also, 
matching gifts are a great way to increase support of Nativity without 
additional out-of-pocket expense.

Matching gifts are a very important source of support. You can double or
even triple the value of your donation and enhance your total gift by simply
notifying your employer of your gift to Nativity. You may be eligible to 
submit matching gift claims from both your own and your spouse’s 
employer for the same gift. Contact the human resources office at your 
employer, your spouse’s employer, or even your former employer, if you are
retired, to inquire about their matching gift program.

Planned Gifts
Leave your mark on Nativity High School, Inc.! A planned gift is a “forever
gift”, one that will live on for generations. It does not affect your current
cash flow of assets and it is easy to change if your circumstances change.
Additionally, it may save you estate taxes later.

You can make a planned gift in a
number of ways:
• Bequest
• Charitable Gift Annuity
• Charitable Remainder Trust
• Charitable Lead Trust
• Life Estate Reserve
• Insurance Policy Beneficiary

Please let us know if you have 
already included Nativity BVM 
High School, Inc. in your estate 
plans.

Opportunities to Give
There are numerous opportunities for you to help and support Nativity
BVM High School, Inc. through the Annual Appeal.  This fund runs on 
the fiscal year (July 1st to June 30) and accepts donations year round.  
All contributions from this Fund are allocated to serving our students, 
faculty, staff, and other operational needs.  All gifts, no matter what the 
size are always appreciated and valued.

Why Give to The Annual Appeal?
All contributions to the Annual Appeal go towards helping NBVM continue
its mission of providing an excellent education founded in Catholic values.
These gifts go towards the tools and resources that support our students,
faculty, and staff.

How it Works: 
All gifts made to the Annual Appeal are placed in the Nativity Preservation
Support Foundation (NPSF).  Please go to www.preservenativity.org to learn
more about NPSF.

Ways to Give
There are a number of easy and convenient ways to submit your 
Annual Appeal contribution.

Checks
If you would like to give with a check, please make it out to Nativity Preser-
vation Support Foundation and send it to the address below. Please do not
send cash through the mail.
Nativity Preservation Support Foundation
PO Box 82
Pottsville, PA 17901

Credit Cards
You can give with a credit card by calling the Development Office at 
570-622-8110. A copy of the credit card slip will be e-mailed to you for
your records.

Recurring Gift
Create a recurring gift from your checking or savings account: This 
convenient way to support Nativity BVM High School, Inc. allows your gift
to be spread out over multiple months, and is a perfect way to increase the
amount of your total support to the School.

Online Giving
You may place your gift quickly and easily online using Pay Pal. Online 
giving through Pay Pal provides a secure and convenient way to support 
Nativity BVM High School, Inc. A Pay Pal account is not required to 
utilize online giving and any major credit card is accepted. Simply go to
http://www.preservenativity.org/ to donate.



Current Appeals
The Nativity Class of 1964 continues to seek donations from its class 
members to award four scholarships on a yearly basis.  The first 
scholarships were awarded for the 2014-2015 school year and they are 
currently seeking funds to continue these scholarships.  Letters for this
year’s appeal were recently mailed to classmates.

A special Thank You to the many Classes who have made generous 
donations to Nativity High School, Inc. in the past! 

If any Class is interested in making a Class gift, please contact 
Jennifer Daubert in the Development Office at 570-622-8110 or
jldaubert@nativitybvm.net.

Faculty Wish List
We are currently seeking funds for items in all of our academic departments.
Any help that you can provide to us is greatly appreciated.  Thank you for
your support of Nativity.

Health/Physical Education 
Math
Religion
Sciences
Computers

EITC
Businesses:
Businesses in the state of Pennsylvania can reallocate money from their state
taxes to tuition assistance at Nativity BVM High School, Inc.  The Educational
Improvement Tax Credit (EITC) program allows businesses to receive a 90%
tax credit (if donating for two consecutive years), and families at Nativity 
receive tuition assistance.  Please contact Jenn Daubert in the Development 
Office at 570-622-8110 or jldaubert@nativitybvm.net if you know of any
business interested in this program.  Certain restrictions apply.

Individuals:
Turning Taxes Into Scholarships
If you are an individual paying Pennsylvania state income taxes, you can 
turn your tax dollars into need-based scholarships for Nativity BVM High
School students.  Pennsylvania provides a 90% tax credit (if donating for 
two consecutive years) to individuals who donate funds for Catholic School
education.  To participate, an individual must meet one of the following 
financial criteria:

EPSF (Eastern Pennsylvania
Scholarship Foundation):
EITC and OSTC DONORS
Drs. *Joseph & Angela Zawisza
Robert and Catherine Rienzo
M & T Bank 
Nativity Scholarship Partners I 
Nativity Scholarship Partners II
Nativity Scholarship Partners III 
St. Clair & Associates, PC
(*William E. Kirwan, Esq. CPA ’77)
Anonymous Donor
Brian Rich
Dunne Manning, Inc. (Joe Topper)

CPSF (Central Pennsylvania
Scholarship Foundation):
EITC DONORS
William and Mary Burns ’77 Suplee

BRIDGE EDUCATIONAL
FOUNDATION: EITC
DONORS
M&T Bank
Waste Management

CENTURY CLUB 
CORPORATE SPONSORS
*John and Carol Boyer
Comfort Inn and Suites
Geisinger St. Luke’s

Miller Distributing, Inc. (W. Fred
’60 and Elizabeth Legutko ’60
Miller, Allison Miller ’87 
Prezelski)

Mountain Valley Golf Course 
(Ken Huebner ’77: In Memory of
Sol Cotler)

Oppenheimer
Sophy Jewelers (Charles Sophy ’90)
St. Clair and Associates, PC (*William

E. Kirwan, Esq. CPA ’77)

CENTURY CLUB 
DIAMOND SPONSORS
Martin Brennan ’60

FACULTY WISH LIST
DONORS
Erin Boran ’78 (Art Department)
Martin Brennan ’60 (various)
Class of 1960 (jr. high track)
Edward J. Donahue III ’63 (various)
James J. ’74 and Christine Dougherty

(Phillies trip)

Drama
Business
English

Social Studies
Language
Art

Individual income of $200,000 or more in each of the two previous years OR

Joint income of $300,000 or more in each of the two previous years OR

Net worth of $1,000,000 or more excluding your primary residence

The gift of a Nativity education is an investment in our youth, our future 
and our faith.  Please contact Jenn Daubert in the Development Office at
570-622-8110 or jldaubert@nativitybvm.net if you know of any individual
interested in this program.  Certain restrictions apply.



Mr. and Mrs. Richard Fedoriska
(summer projects)
Charles and Dana Lescoe 

(back stage curtain)
Nativity BVM Alumni Association
(sports passes)
Lee Strause (Phillies trip)
United Environmental Services, Inc. 

(girls soccer uniforms)
Wilmington Trust: Regina Hess
Charitable Trust
Drs. *Joseph and Angela Zawisza 

(various)

GUARDIAN ANGELS
Ed Donahue ’63
James ’74 and Christine Dougherty
Mr. and Mrs. P.J. ’90 Lechleitner 
Atty. John Lieberman
Maury Molin ’72
Morgan Living Trust—

David E. Morgan PCHS ’53 
Sheila Slimmer

NATIVITY MEMORIAL
SCHOLARSHIP 
ENDOWMENT FUND
(IMO BERNARD M. 
GILLESPIE and SISTER 
CECILE REILEY PCHS ’55)
Thomas Everly
Thomas Lucas

Gerald Powers
Robert Reiley
Thomas and Susan Rowan
Marguerite Southard

JOYFUL NOISE 
DONATIONS
Anonymous
Christopher Bane ’90
Martin Brennan ’60
James Dougherty ’74
Carol Frie
Ashley Guyeski
Holly Kennedy
Judith Kimber
Jennifer Kramer
Elizabeth Lapszynski
Tom “Tipper” Lucas PCHS ’55
Natalie Masinick
Hal Messer
Teresa Mills
Dr. Gerald “Jerry” Powers ’56
Alicia Rodriguez
Amanda Bobella
*Mark ’67 and Mildred Fanelli ’67

Scarbinsky
Kevan Schaeffer ’96 
Michael Shay ’89
Rev. James Torpey ’73
Dale Verchick
Cathy Winter
Vince Zimerofsky ’92

NATIVITY PRESERVATION
SUPPORT FOUNDATION
(NPSF) DONORS:

CLASS DONATIONS

Class of 1964
Frank & Marjorie Angelo
Sharon E. Bradley
Edward & Madeline Curry
Michael Filanowski
Thomas and Janice Gemmell
Joseph W. Holt
Dennis and Sandra Igoe
Catherine Kimmel
Bernard and Marguerite Lesky
William Lucas
Leo Mullen
Kay Ann and Robert Russell
Robert and Mary Webb

MEMORIALS

Julianne Androshick ’83
PJ ’72 and Anne Brennan
Jennifer Forney Daubert ’91
Mary Ann Kehoe
Elizabeth Harley Lechleitner ’56
Kerry Ruch McCaffrey ’72
David and Lynn Lechleitner Sabol ’76
Sandi Schwenk
Sheila Slimmer

DIRECT PUBLIC SUPPORT

Leadership Level 
($2500.00 or more)

Frank ’64 and Marjorie Angelo
Edward and Maria Belecanech ’81 

Beazley
Martin Brennan ’60
Dr. Patrick J. Brennan ’72

N A T I V I T Y
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Francis ’63 and Diane Madeira
Kevin Morgan ’67
Terry and Victoria Klitsch ’65 

Randall
*Mark ’67 and Mildred Fanelli ’67

Scarbinsky
Danielle Miller Swisher ’81

Lawtonian Level 
($250.00 to $499.00)

Megan Brennan ’80
Joseph Colitz ’59
James Conway ’72
James V. ’63 and Avelline Todak ’64

Curran
John B. Curran ’64
Thomas ’66 and Anne Dougherty 

’66 Curry
Thomas Everly ’59
William Fanelli ’70

Cookie Hashin
Joseph D. Homa ’72
Jane Bellock Honea ’68
Michael ’62 and Mary Eileen 

Melochick ’62 Klatko
Mary Lechleitner Latza ’95
Rev. Leo Maletz
George ’69 and Kathleen Sabados 

’69 Martinaitis
Kathleen McNamara ’67
Charmaine Fent O’Hara ’71
Georgine Candee Pahlow ’60
Russell Samilo ’67
Marguerite Purcell Southard ’57

Skylines Level 
($100.00 to $249.00)

Stephen ’71 and Kathleen Doran ’71
Andrusisian
James A. Bambrick ’64

William ’78 and Terry Nevada ’78 
Coleman

Edward J. Donahue III ’63 
Kenneth Huebner ’77
*William E. Kirwan, Esq. CPA ’77
Atty. John Lieberman
Thomas Lucas PCHS’55
Dr. Augustine ’63 and Joanne 

Klatko ’64 Moffitt 
Richard and Allison Miller ’87
Prezelski 
Dr. Gerald “Jerry” Powers ’56
Paul Scholtes PCHS ’53
Sheila Slimmer
*Drs. Joseph ’97 and Angela 

Zawisza

Green & Gold Level 
($1000.00 to $2499.00)

Bernard ’62 and Patricia Somers ’62
Boran

*John and Carol Boyer

Atty. John ’60 and Martha 
Cunningham III

Edward ’64 and Madeline Curry 
James ’74 and Christine Dougherty
Stephen Lucas ’65
Roger and Ruth Lund
*Atty. and Mrs. Al Marshall
W. Fred ’60 and Elizabeth Legutko

’60 Miller
Maury Molin ’72
Waste Connections US, Inc.

Ave Maria Level 
($500.00 to $999.00)

Kevin Bevan ’70
Fr. Kevin Bobbin
Denise Dee ’85
Carole R. Higgins ’62
John and Christine Volkay ’79

Hilditch
Kenneth Huebner ’77
Mary Wiscount Klein ’60
Elizabeth Harley Lechleitner ’56



James and Elizabeth Edwards PCHS
’53 Bechtel

John PCHS ’54 and Patricia Bentz 
James Brophy ’69
Anthony Bucceri ’70
Andrea Machuzak Bunting ’70
Elizabeth Cerullo ’77
Brenda Campion Churico ’79
Atty. James P. Coleman ’61
Edmund Cook ’58
Marcia Balnanosis Delcourt ’75
Joseph Devine ’73
Barbara Rhody Doyle ’77
George Doyle ’70
Marie Leinheiser Doyle ’60
John Drazenovich ’83
Jane Dries ’66
Mary Dries ’69
Tom ’70 and Lori Ecker
Roy Eiler, Sr. ’70
Catherine Elliott ’67
David and Colleen Coogan ’85 Erwin

Vince ’70 and Darla Fabiani
Mary Foley Ferenchick ’59
Richard Ferenchick ’63
Rev. Robert Finlan
Michael Fitzpatrick PCHS ’51
Thomas ’64 and Janice Gemmell
Ryan and Michelle Feeney ’87 

Gernatt 
Michael and Nancy Neary ’69 

Griffin
Tom ’69 and Marilyn Michelcavage 

’69 Haffey
William B. Hall ’64
Rev. Msgr. William Handges

PCHS ’54 
Ann Louise Callahan Hanson ’66
Virginia O’Hara Harka ’59
Michael ’89 and Heidi Hashin
Margaret Conroy Hess ’60
Vincent ’62 and Wanda Hock
Joseph W. Holt ’61
Paul ’65 and Jean Horn

Jason Hughes ’96
Edward and Mary Carmosky ’61 

Hurtubis
Dennis and Sandra Zedonek 

’64 Igoe
Jean Yavis Jones ’65
Lynn Kovich ’83
Raymond ’60 and Grace Kulbitskas
Frances Lorenz
Patricia Massey
Bradley McClure
David McKeon ’58
Stanley Michelcavage ’74
John P. Modesto ’07
John P. ’78 and Sharon Struzinsky 

’80 Modesto 
Joseph ’66 and Patricia Morgalis
Morgan Family Trust

Stephen ’59 and Shirley Pavlick
Dan Pedriani ’67
Ronald Pellish ’67
Paul Pfeiffenberger ’81
Deborah Porter ’90
Robert ’66 and Mary Becker ’69 

Porter
Karl Powers PCHS ’47
A.Michael and Mary Lou Kubeika 

’69 Prock
Linda Pothering Rothermel ’70
John ’60 and Patricia Ryan
Catherine Santai
Rev. Francis Schoenauer ’63
James ’64 and Ernestine Schuster
Matthew ’63 and Susan Spirko
Michael J. Swilp
Dr. Sister Carol R. Taylor ’69



Dorothy Dolan McGinley ’66
Donald PCHS ’54 and Patricia

McKeon
Frances Brahler Mickey ’75
Henry “Herm” Minnig ’66
Frank and Elizabeth Palermo
John Petruzzelli
Nancy Matz Potts ’60
Amy Arnout Rulavage ’89
Faith Ryan
James and Judy Mekunis ’75 

Saunders 
Kevan Schaeffer ’96
Jeff and Jamie Kosturs ’91 Sigel
Margaret Burns Smith ’69
Michael ’76 and Mary Squierdo
Amy Snukis Stankavage ’95
Thomas ’75 and Penny Sue Stine
Lee Ann Jaskiewicz Strencosky ’65
James ’61 and Doris Sullivan
Bruno Tassone ’74
Nancy Whitaker ’70
Elizabeth Seifert Yanni ’67

Ann Marie Zvorsky ’78

Direct Gifts to Nativity 
BVM High School:
*Robert and Peggy Coyle ’68 Allen
Zelda Ebert Bankston ’69
Edward and Maria Belecanech ’81

Beazley
June Bednar
John and Patricia Bentz
Eleanor Davidson Boyle PCHS ’50
Richard Brahler
Martin Brennan ’60
Dr. Patrick J. Brennan ’72
Jerome Burns
Michael ’72 and Marigrace Canfield
Sheila Canfield ’57
Class of 1967
David and Kathryn Kerwick ’82

Croson
Edward Donahue ’63
Hugh ’75 and Marie Dougherty
James ’74 and Christine Dougherty

James Toomey ’70
Edward Tray ’65
Lenny ’63 and Marge Unavage
Anthony Vidal ’83
Joan Wall ’61
John ’67 and Diane Warner
Kristin Wernosky ’98
David ’78 and Connie Williams
Ralph and Joanne Wood
John D. Yakaitis ’64
David E. and Margaret Zawisza ’02

Young

Friend of Nativity BVM 
($1.00 to $99.00) 

Albert and Linda Baldinger
Eugene and Elizabeth Bonenberger

’71 Benulis
Eleanor Davidson Boyle PCHS ’54
James ’67 and Jean Marie Brennan
John ’58 and Anne Brixius
Robert Burke PCHS ’49
Paul and Michelle Caputo
Joseph and Patricia Doyle ’66 

Chapman
Anne O’Brien Chizauskie PCHS ’49
Lee Collins ’64
Paul Cremo ’83

James Dietrich ’63
Thomas and Michelle Close ’65

Eroh
Joanne Wade Everdale ’61
Mary Lou Llewellyn Ferenchick ’71
James B. ’57 and Hildred Gemmell
Thomas and Mary Ann Markovich

’61 Heenan
Helen Wychunas Heimbaugh ’71
Joseph Hohman ’71
Edward ’61 and Rosemary Rose ’61

Holley
Francis Hudock PCHS ’55
Joan Balulis Hufnagle ’58
Daniel Kelly ’97
Catherine Kimmel ’64
Erin Klazas ’12
Steve ’70 and Deborah Kulich
Michael ’63 and Kathleen McGeary

’63 Kupchinsky
Vincent and Karen McKeon ’82 

Kuperavage
Anne Hughes Leininger ’69
Rita Minchoff Lotz PCHS ’46
Pat Mahoney ’75
Robert and Kerry Ruch ’72 

McCaffrey
Anne Dimerling McCormick ’82



Thomas Gemmell ’64
Patrick ’84 and Theresa Kozlusky

’82 Haley
Robert ’61 and Ruth Motko ’63

Kirwan
Lynn Kovich ’83
Anna Laychock
Kerry Ruch McCaffrey ’72
Anne Dimerling McCormick ’82
Maury Molin ’72
Lawrence ’90 and Marianne Moore
James Morgalis ’68
Mountain Valley Golf Course
Nativity BVM Alumni Association
Nativity BVM Green and Gold Club
Nativity BVM Green Wave 

Association
James and Lucy Nettles
Joseph ’63 and Judith Panchison

Robert ’56 and Dorothy Pomian
Pottsville Rotary Charities
Allison Miller Prezelski ’87
Amy Arnout Rulavage ’89
Dr. Aislinn Scarbinsky-Hanzly ’96
Rev. Francis Schoenauer ’63
Craig and Mary Ellen Axling

Scott ’95
David and Andrea Gould Sekellick

’67
Danielle Kadingo Thompson ’97
Robert and Mary Srauss ’60 Webb 
Helen Carroll Wendel ’60
Marie Seminavage Wetzel ’68
Ralph and Joanne Wood
Marie Mulhall Yanchick ’63
Thomas and Mildred DeStefano 

’64 Yost

*Denotes Governance Board Member

Enrollment:
Five Year Trends:

2018-2019: 
end of year enrollment: 204

2019-2020: 
end of year enrollment: 185

2020-2021: 
end of year enrollment: 189

2021-2022: 
end of year enrollment:  233

2022-2023: 
end of year enrollment: 195

PLEASE ACCEPT
OUR SINCERE EXPRESSION
OF GRATITUDE FOR YOUR

GENEROUS GIFT.
Your gift in conjunction with the gifts of all our
alumni, parents and friends, will significantly

strengthen our school community.

Nativity BVM High School regrets any omissions 
or errors that have occurred in this printing—
any corrections will appear in the 2023-2024

Annual Report of Gifts.  If by chance an error has 
been made, please accept our apology.

Any contribution received after June 30, 2023 
will appear in the 2023-2024 Annual Report of Gifts.

If a gift is made by alumni who are husband and wife, the total
amount of the gift will be credited equally.



Scrip/Gift Cards Credit: $7,917.61
Total Funded Scholarship Money for Fiscal Year: $388,952.55

Grants:
Forward With Christ Grant: $10,000.00
Total Grant Monies: $10,000.00

Other Sources of Income:
Alumni Tailgate 50/50 Drawing: $8,706.00
Beach Bonanza Raffle: $12,460.00
Beginning of School Year Picnic: $1,000.00
Century Club Benefit Gala: $36,490.00
December Sweepstakes Drawing: $13,760.00
Direct Gifts: $6867.64
Faculty Appreciation: $3,000.00
Faculty Wish List Fund: $3,150.00
Guardian Angel Donations: $21,289.86
In Honor of NBVM Class of 1972 (Faculty retention): $25,000.00
June Sweepstakes Drawing: $12,375.00
Jr. High Track transportation (Gift of the Class of 1960): $859.95
Make a Joyful Noise Online Giving

(Excluding PCHS Class of 1955 Scholarship Endowment):  $2,550.00
Memorial Bricks: $500.00
Memorial Donations to Nativity BVM High School: $230.00
Memorial Donations IMO Rev. William Campion ’69: $2,500.00
Music Program: $3,000.00
School Wide Field Trip to the Philadelpia Phillies: $2,900.00
Senior Prom Donation: $1,000.00
Summer Giving: $25.00
Trophy Case (gift of the Class of 1963): $3,000.00
Total Other Source of Income: $160,663.45
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(July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023)
NPSF Contributions:
PCHS Class of 1955 Scholarship Endowment $31,700.00  
Class of 1964 Scholarship Fund $3,700.00
Legacies and Bequests $4,115.00

IMO Elizabeth “Betty” Harley Lechleitner $2,815.00
IMO Rev. William Campion $1,225.00
Other Memorials $75.00

Moffitt Scholarships $17,000.00
Direct Public Support $67,771.05
Total NPSF Contributions: $129,686.05

Fiscal Year July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 Scholarship Money:
Alumni Association Scholarship: $3,000.00
Beach Bonanza Scholarship: $12,000.00
Bishop’s Annual Appeal for Catholic High School Scholarship:     $4,500.00
Bishop Catholic Scholarship: $13,000.00
Blue and Gold Foundation Scholarship:           $991.65
Catholic War Veterans (CWV) Pottsville Scholarship: $1,000.00
Loretta Lucas Scholarship: $1,000.00
Dorothy Wewer Narcovich Scholarship: $6,678.09
Dr. Augustine ’63 and Joanne Klatko ’64 Moffitt Scholarship: $17,000.00 
Edward Maleskas Scholarship: $14,900.00
Francis and Miriam O’Brien Scholarship: $250.00
Green and Gold Scholarship: $500.00
Marie M. Campbell Scholarship: $13,366.20
Maury Molin ’72 Scholarship: $1,000.00
Ministry to St. Ambrose Parish Scholarship: $2,400.00
Nativity Class of 1964 Scholarship: $1,500.00
Pottsville Catholic Scholarship: $441.34
Pottsville Catholic Class of 1955 Scholarship: $2,000.00
Raymond and Jean Tilmont Scholarship: $271.91
Total Scholarship Funds: $95,799.19

EITC/OSTC Funds:
Bridge Educational Foundation Scholarship: $2,670.00
Central PA Scholarship Foundation (CPSF): $20,000.00
CEO America Scholarship: $5,000.00
Eastern Pennsylvania Scholarship Foundation EITC: $228,165.75
Eastern Pennsylvania Scholarship Foundation OSTC: $29,400
Total EITC/OSTC FUNDS: $285,235.75
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